


My Dear Brothers and Sisters, 
 
 God has generously provided for us and continues to shower 
us with merciful love. We are called to share God’s generosity and 
love with everyone as today’s Holy Gospel points out to us. 
 
PLEASE OBSERVE THE FOLLOWING, AS REQUESTED BY 
BISHOP JOENSEN: 
 ***Use of face masks. THE BISHOP STRONGLY URGES THIS. 

 ***Use of hand sanitizer. Provided at the door. 
 ***Proper social distancing. Maintain a distance of 6 feet  
 ***Come up to Holy Communion LAST if you wish to 
        receive Holy Communion on the tongue. Either sit in 
        the back or wait until the rest have received. The                        
                     Minister of Holy Communion will wait for you.    
 
       Because of increased vandalism in Catholic Churches, and 
because someone tried to dismantle our gate and enter the grounds, in 
order to protect our grounds please be advised that the gate will be 
closed earlier from now on as long as there are no cars in the parking 
lot. If you plan to be on the grounds after 8:00 p.m. any evening, 
please advise the office ahead of time. On Sundays and holidays it 
may be closed after the last Mass. 
 
 The Parish Council will meet next Sunday 20 September. It 
has been six months since we have had a meeting and so we will 
attend to the parish business at hand. 
 
 There will be a second collection this weekend for the 
education of our seminarians. God willing, there will be five new 
ordinations to the Sacred Priesthood in June. These men are the future 
priests for our diocese. The cost to educate all of our 19 seminarians 
is roughly $250,000.00 per year. Please do what you can to help with 
this appeal. 
 

We welcome Benjamin Peterson onto our Staff for the 
Maintenance Department and Pamela Meis who will be Barb’s Office 
Assistant in the parish office. They will both be working part-time. 

 
The Lord bless you all! 

 
Devotedly in the Lord, 
 
 
 
 
 
(The Very Reverend) Aquinas M. Nichols 
Pastor 

 

I give a new commandment, says the Lord;  
love one another as I have loved you. 

THE BASILICA OF ST. JOHN STREAMING ONLINE: 
www.BasilicaofStJohn.org home page, scroll down to  “Streaming 

Masses” & click on the tab to watch daily Mass and the Sunday Mass. 

PRAYER CHAIN:  Do you know someone who is in need of prayer? 
The Basilica Prayer Chain can help. To request prayers email Deacon Luke 
Tieskoetter at tieskoetterluke3@gmail.com or Terri at 321-2743 or 
sinc2@aol.com.  

LITURGICAL SCHEDULE 

SEPTEMBER 12 TO SEPTEMBER 20 

TIMES FOR EUCHARIST AND INTENTIONS 

SAT       4:00PM      +Donna Marasco  
12           6:00PM        Spanish Mass    

               
SUN                        
13          8:30AM      +Kathryn Mauro  
            10:30AM       Parish & Benefactors 
              
MON        
14         12:00PM     +Mary Sokolik 
             
TUE                             
15          12:00PM       Intentions of Michael Munoz 
               
WED                               
16          12:00PM     +Lucille Molloy 
                 
THU                       
17        12:00PM     Friends/Benefactors of Franciscan Sisters,FEHJ 
              
FRI        
18          12:00PM     +Doris Landwehr 
                  
SAT             NO MORNING MASS AT THE BASILICA                     
19            9:00AM     +Fr. John Tan Tran 
— — —  —  —  —  —  —  —  —  —  —  —  —  —   —    
 (Vigil Mass) 
                 4:00PM    +Anna Hong Nguyen 
              
SUN        8:30AM     +Ben Homan & +Frances Kolner 
20          10:30AM       Parish & Benefactors 

WEEKLY INCOME – 9/6/20 
 
Total - $13,396.50 
Need - $17,372.08 
 
Year to Date (YTD) – Fiscal Year July 1, 2020-June 30, 2021 
YTD Total - $135,570.04 
YTD Need - $173,720.80 

ANNUAL DIOCESAN APPEAL-Amount still owed:  $44,931.00 

New ways to give to the Basilica of Saint John: 
Text-To-Give phone number. With Text-To-Give 
you simply put in a dollar amount and send a text to 
the following: (515) 293-4810. Scan the following 
QR Code for a one-time gift or setup an account.   

CATECHISM CORNER:  
Last week’s question:   

 

Last week’s question:  *For what reason are the sacraments  

        necessary for salvation?*                 

ANSWER:  For believers in Christ, the sacraments, even if they are 

not all given to each of the faithful, are necessary for salvation 
because they confer sacramental graces, forgiveness of sins, 
adoption as children of God, conformation to Christ the Lord and 
membership in the Church. The Holy spirit heals and transforms 
those who receive the sacraments. 

http://www.BasilicaofStJohn.org
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Respect 
Life 

 

YOUR PARISH THIS WEEK  
SEPTEMBER 14 THRU SEPTEMBER 20 

SUN    8:00AM     NO Vietnamese Prayer Group%                    
20       12:00PM     Pastoral Council Meeting%     

MON   9:00AM     NO Adoration                 
14         

TUE    8:00AM     Organ Practice+++                       
15 

WED   9:00AM     NO Adoration  
16 

FRI      9:00AM     NO Adoration                
18         

SAT     8:30AM     NO Chaplet of Divine Mercy##            
19              

THU    8:00AM     Organ Practice+++                                                          
17    

LIFELINES: There are alternatives to abortion! 
Any woman who is pregnant and in need can turn 
for help to the pro-life movement. She never has to 
feel that abortion is the only option. Thousands of 
pregnancy centers, Churches and other organizations 
are providing counseling, medical services, legal 
advice, job and education opportunities, adoption 
services, or just the understanding ear of a friend. 
People anywhere in the country can find assistance as 
follows: Option Line of Heartbeat- 1-800-712-HELP 
(4357)  •  www.PregnancyCenters.org. Please publicize 

this number and website!              (Priests for Life) 

AROUND THE DIOCESE 
The Third Option: Want to strengthen your marriage? Then join our marriage 
enrichment ministry, The Third Option, which meets the second and fourth 
Monday of each month from 7-9 p.m. at All Saints Catholic Church, 650 NE 52nd 
Ave, Des Moines, IA 50313. The Third Option is an on-going support group for 
marriages, built upon 14 skill-based workshops that cover a comprehensive set of 
tools to help couples develop better understanding, sensitivity and trust. This is a 
program meant for couples that are hurting and for couples that just want to make 
a good thing better! Come join a community focused on the skills that help 
marriages thrive! For more information contact Adam Storey at 
astorey@dmdiocese.org or Barb Berenguel at barbberenguel@yahoo.com or visit 
dmdiocese.org and click on Marriage and Family Life. 
 
Christ Our Life Expands Options For Attending: The Christ Our Life Catholic 
Conference is offering the opportunity for people to attend in person or by 
livestream. All attendees, volunteers and vendors will be required to wear masks 
in common areas such as when entering or exiting Wells Fargo Arena, while in 
adoration or confession and anywhere on the concourse such as visiting exhibitors, 
restrooms, concession stands, etc. For more information on in-person or 
livestream tickets, safety precautions and the lineup of speakers, go to 
christourlifeiowa.com. 
 
We are Seeking a New Spanish Teacher for our School: Holy Trinity Catholic 
School is currently seeking a full time Middle School Spanish Teacher for the 
2020-2021 school year. At Holy Trinity, Spanish is part of the middle school 
instructional core, not a related arts class. This position will be responsible for 
teaching Spanish to all middle school students on a block schedule as well as 
Religion to their homeroom (with the support of a partner teacher). Each middle 
school teacher has access to 1:1 chromebooks as well as a Promethean interactive 
white board. Holy Trinity is a two section PreK through 8th grade building of 
approximately 400 students located in the Beaverdale. Qualified candidates are 
able to create a classroom atmosphere that nurtures students to recognize their 
gifts and talents through learning, faith, and collaboration while maintaining a 
rigorous literacy curriculum. Responsibilities overall: Learning Facilitator; 
Professional Staff Member; Communicator; Active Faith Community Member; 
Other duties as assigned. Minimum Qualifications: Education:  Bachelor’s 
degree, including all courses needed to meet and maintain credential 
requirements. Credential:  Valid Iowa teaching license with endorsements in 
Spanish is required. Experience:  Experience preferred but not necessary for 
hiring. Please contact Melissa Reder, Principal, at 255-
3162 ext 117 or mreder@htschool.org. 

RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION OF ADULTS 
(R.C.I.A): ARE YOU interested in becoming Catholic? DO 
YOU know someone who is interested in becoming Catholic 
or learning about the Catholic Faith? ARE YOU curious 
about the Catholic Faith? RCIA classes will begin in 
September. If you are interested in becoming Catholic and 
learning more about the faith, or if you know someone who 
is interested in becoming Catholic, please call Margaret 
Stastny at 515-244-3101 ext. 220. 

Daily Scripture Readings for the week  of August 31, 2020: 
Monday:         Nm 21:4b-9; Phil 2:6-11; Jn 3:13-17 

Tuesday:         1 Cor 12:12-14, 27-31a; Jn 19:25-27 or Lk 2:33-35 
Wednesday:    1 Cor  12:31-13:13; Lk 7:31-35 
Thursday:       1 Cor  15:1-11; Lk 7:36-50 
Friday:            1 Cor 15:12-20; Lk 8:1-3 
Saturday:        1 Cor  15:35-37, 42-49; Lk 8:4-15 
Sunday:           Is 55:6-9; Phil 1:20c-24, 27a; Mt 20:1-16a 

BASILICA PROLIFE NEWS: LIFE CHAIN:  Sunday, 
October 4, 2020 is the date for this year’s Life Chain. It will 
once again take place at St. Theresa’s Catholic Church, lining 
up along Merle Hay Road and University Ave. This will be a 
prayerful, peaceful witness to the sanctity of life, the right to 
life of the children who have yet to be born. It begins at 2 pm 
and ends at 3:30 pm.  Come for the whole time or come when 
you are able. God bless us all and God bless the little ones.   

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION, GRADES 1-12:  Please register on-line or 
grab a paper copy. Deadline is September 21 in order that books and on-line 
materials may be ordered and arrive on time. Go to basilicaofstjohn.org and 
choose Religious Education. The on-line form is along the side of the page. 
Questions?-Contact Margaret Stastny at 515-244-3101 ex. 204. 
 
PARENT/CHILD MEETINGS FOR FIRST COMMUNION: Students in 
First Year (child in grade 2 or higher, that has never been in any religious 
education)—meet  Wednesday, September 23 at 6:30pm in the Parish Hall. 
Students in Second Year (child in grade 2 or higher, that is in their second 
year of RE and will receive First Communion in May of 2021)—meet 
Wednesday, September 30 at 6:30pm in the Parish Hall. Please have at least 
one parent accompany their child to the meeting. 
 
FYI CONFIRMATION STUDENTS:  Students preparing for Confirmation 
have class in October. First Year (grade 9) meets Wednesday, October 7 
from 6:15-7:30pm in the Parish Hall. Bring one parent with you. Second 
Year (grade 10) meets Wednesday, October 14 from 6:15-7:30pm in the 
Parish Hall. Bring one parent with you. Questions?--Contact Margaret 
Stastny at MargaretS@basilicaofstjohn.org. 
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